
GOVERNOR WENTWORTH REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT 
Buildings & Maintenance Committee Meeting Notes 

SAU Office 6:00pm 
 
 
Date of Meeting: Monday, July 22, 2019 
Present:  Julianne Cardinal, Dr. Jim Manning, Tim Eldridge, Dana Streeter, Kathy 
Cuddy-Egbert, Kathy O’Blenes 
 

1. The committee discussed the two solar energy proposals.  The committee came 
up with a few questions to go back to each company for answers.  These 
answers will align the proposals so that the committee can compare the projects 
and their costs savings side by side to make a decision to recommend to the full 
board at the August 12, 2019 Governor Wentworth Regional School Board 
Meeting. No presentation by the vendors will go to the full board. 
 

2. The Business Administrator gave the committee an update on the turf field. The 
second company, Field Turf, came out on June 24, 2019 and completed their 
evaluation.  The inspector came in high regard, he inspects NFL turf fields.  He 
expressed the field is in good condition, nothing about the current condition of the 
field concerns him.  There were a few high traffic areas that needed some crumb 
rubber and one small seam repair.  He felt that the district could see another 5 
years with this field.  Dr. Manning reiterated that he wanted Best Practice 
procedures written up and followed to ensure the proper use and longevity of the 
turf field. 
 

3. Summer projects are well underway, as the projects are completed they will be 
documented and pictures will be taken of before and after when appropriate. The 
Superintendent briefly spoke to the committee about the security system being 
fully functional and the praise received in regards to the condition and cleanliness 
of the buildings in the district. The district has a very dedicated Maintenance and 
Custodial Department. 

 
4. The Committee will not be doing a walk-through of the buildings in the district this 

summer.  The Business Administrator will get out to each building to report out at 
the next meeting in regards to the progress of summer projects. Pictures will be 
taken and the committee would like a slide show presented to the school board 
at their September meeting. 
 

5. There was no other Building and Maintenance business. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:20pm 
Approved by School Board 08.12.19 


